Hathersage Parish Council 

Transport Committee

Minutes of the Transport Committee Meeting held on 1st June 2016 
	Present:
	Councillors  Rosie Olle, Bill Gordon, James Shuttleworth, Bill Hanley, Jane Marsden

	In attendance
	Christine Wilkinson (Asst Clerk)

	001/16
	
	Apologies for absence received from Stuart Turner, Grace Colley.

	002/16
	
	There were no variations in order of business.

	003/16
	
	There were no declarations of interest.

	004/16
	
	There was no Public Participation. The Committee note with great sadness the passing of Roger Dickson, his contributions to the Parish will be missed.

	005/16
	
	Transport Committee minutes of 21st March 2016 were approved and signed by the chair

	006/16

006/16

007/16

007/16
	1.
2.

1.


	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme Public Enquiry report: 

The Enquiry over ran its planned time, the Inspector didn't expect the level of involvement and the amount of work done by the objectors. It was clear that no comprehensive modelling of the effect of noise and dust had been carried out. Network Rail admitted that they had no influence on additional local services.
It appears that a revised footbridge design has been approved by PDNPA. No timescale was given for the Inspectors report to be published. 

It was agreed that the boxes of paperwork currently stored in various garages could be recycled/destroyed appropriately.

Residents Parking.

It  was agreed that the Asst Clerk should respond to the request from Bamford PC  for a joint scheme that the Transport Committee feel that the 2 villages have different issues regarding parking. Hathersage has many more visitors, it is the service village for the Valley. It has much higher levels of non resident parking for long periods of the day. It is not village residents competing with each other to park.

	007/16
	2.
	The signatures on the petition support a scheme in principal, but do not give information as to how many householders would commit to the charge for a scheme, £35 for 1st permit; £55 for a 2nd permit.  It was agreed that an article should be included in the next Parish Newsletter, based on the information on the DCC website, emphasising the costs, and that if such a scheme was introduced, it would push visitors to park elsewhere in the village not in the scheme.  

	007/16
	3.
	It was felt that options should be explored for seasonal and limited alternative parking areas. Suggestions included  local fields; the lay-by's on Castleton Road, (particularly for cyclists or walkers who aren't visiting the village amenities); grassed areas/ verges  within the village .  Issues to be considered for car parks are, managing / collecting money; more yellow lines in the village; more pay & display spaces ; enforcement.

	008/16
	
	Speed Gun. This would be for warnings, not prosecuting. Asst Clerk to reply to C Gamble at Wardlow CSW suggesting that the 2 PCSO's  for the villages liaise over this 

	009/16
	
	Yellow Lines. RO;BG;JS;ST to meet on Monday 20th June to walk around the village and mark up the map supplied by Isobel Mulligan with requirements. A meeting with Isobel will be arrange subsequently.
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	010/16
	
	Hurst Clough. Asst Clerk to contact DCC & PDNPA for clarification of what work is to be undertaken; how this will affect the archaeology of the medieval stonework, and whether a TRO can be applied to it now.

	011/16
	
	White Lines. Completed

	012/16
	
	Footpaths

	012/16
	1.
	Stepping Stones. The river bed is designated as a triple SSI. The Environment Agency advise it is landowners responsibility. Currently the Committee believe that the land on 1 side is up for sale & the other side belongs to an Investment Company.  Contact to be made with the Rights of Way team for repairs, and also the Peak & Northern Footpaths Association to request their support to have the stones made safe.. 

	012/16
	2.
	Footpath to Leadmill. The landowner has supplied and installed chippings , a very effective surface.

	013/16
	
	Request to move the 30mph zone on Castleton Rd. It was felt that the respond to the request was not helpful, more explanation of why the 30mph zone cannot be moved is required. Is there potential for a vehicle activated speed warning sign.

	014/16
	
	Date of next meeting: TBA

	
	
	Meeting closed at 21:10
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